14 December 1951

Mr. John J. Mitchell
Counsel
Select Committee to Investigate
the Katyn Forest Massacre
Room 112, Old House Office Bldg.
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Mitchell:

Mr. Frank Wisner has referred to me for reply your note to him of December 11, 1951.

In your note you requested whether it was possible for us to ascertain if anything had been published in the newspapers in the Western Zone of Germany regarding certain testimony before your Committee. It is felt that the most expeditious manner to secure the desired information would be through the Department of State, which presumably receives the German newspapers in question. If they do not have them, I am sure that they would be able to secure them for you through the Office of the High Commissioner in Germany.

Sincerely yours,

Walter L. Pforzheimer Legislative Counsel

WLPforzhdimer/blc Admin. files - 1 w/basic Stayback - 2